
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 13, 2010 
 
 
Hon. Julius Genachowski 
Chairman 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, SW  
Washington, DC 20554 
  
Dear Chairman Genachowski: 
  
We are writing with respect to the ongoing use of troubling, anti-gay language on the Puerto 
Rican television show Super Xclusivo on WAPA América.  Consumer complaints have been filed 
with the Federal Communications Commission and we respectfully ask that you investigate these 
complaints thoroughly and swiftly.  
  
Most recently, during the April 5, 6 and 7 segments of the show discussing the coming out of 
singer Ricky Martin, the term “pato” was used repeatedly in a defamatory and profane manner.  
After viewer complaints, the show’s hosts increased their use of the word.  The use of such 
derogatory language helps to foster bigotry which can lead to violence against lesbian, gay, 
bisexual and transgender (LGBT) people.  It must be made clear that these pejorative terms are 
harmful and unacceptable and should not be on the airwaves.  
  
While we respect freedom of speech, using anti-gay language in this context crosses the line and 
puts the public welfare at risk.  New York and Puerto Rico have both been affected by a number 
of high-profile hate crimes in recent months.  It is imperative to stand up against language that 
can contribute to bigotry. 
 
Thank you for your work to ensure that our airwaves are free of hate speech. 
 
Sincerely, 

             
 Christine C. Quinn      Nydia M. Velázquez     Jimmy Van Bramer  

Speaker          Member of Congress, 12th CD    Council Member 
 

              
Rosie Mendez      Melissa Mark-Viverito    Daniel Dromm 
Council Member     Council Member     Council Member 
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